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Notification Type: Discontinued Service Offering 

Jurisdiction: FLORIDA 

Notice Date: 06/30/2025 

Package Number: FL-25-0023 

Service Name: 
TDM to IP Transition - Boca Raton, Cutler Bay, Miami Beach, Miami Gardens, 

N Miami Beach, FL 

Tariff /Guidebook Sections: GEGB A002, PLGB B002 

Expected Issue Date: 08/14/2025 

Expected Effective Date: 08/14/2025 

Descriptive Narrative: 
BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 313202 in Perrine wire center 

(PRRNFLMA) in Cutler Bay, FL due to the impact of a Florida Department of 

Transportation (FDOT) planned road construction project. FDOT has requested 

AT&T Florida to remove or relocate its facilities in the way of this project before 

December 31, 2025. 

 

BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 130302 in Beach Relief Wire 

Center (MIAMFLBR) in Miami Beach, FL due to the impact of a Florida 

Department of Transportation (FDOT) planned road construction project. FDOT 

has requested that AT&T Florida to remove or relocate its facilities in the way of 

this project before December 31, 2025. 

 

BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida (AT&T Florida) 

intends to retire copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 461336 in the 

Arch Creek Wire Center (NDADFLAC) in North Miami Beach, FL due to the 

impact of an easement dispute with The Florida Department of Transportation 

(FDOT) and a Customer Work Order (CWO).  FDOT has requested that AT&T 

Florida remove or relocate its facilities in the way of this project before February 

28, 2026. 

 

BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DAs) 210903, 221104 and 310302 in 

Boca Sandlefoot wire center (BCRTFLSA) in Boca Raton, FL due to the impact 

of a Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) planned road construction 

project.  FDOT has requested AT&T Florida to remove or relocate its facilities in 

the way of this project before August 30, 2025. 

 

BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 421421 in the Brentwood Wire 

Center (NDADFLBR) in Miami Gardens, FL due to copper cable stolen. On 
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numerous occasions, thieves have stolen copper cable serving this DA, including 

their replacement cables. 

 

AT&T Florida plans to migrate customers currently served by copper facilities to 

existing Gigabit Passive Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises (GPON/FTTP) 

facilities and then retire the copper facilities. 

 

 

 


